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Dear Gillian, 

Thank you very much for the opportunity to appear before your Committee on Tuesday to 

explain our Net Zero advice. We received a number of questions regarding our advice on 

the recommended level of the interim emissions in the Climate Change Bill. I wanted to 

provide the Committee with some additional information to allow comparison with our 

previous recommendations which were made on a different basis. 

As we explained in our evidence, our advice on a net-zero greenhouse gas emissions 

target for 2045 is prudent. It includes assumed increases in the estimates of Scottish 

emissions once the full range of peatland emissions are included in the scope of the 

Scottish emissions inventory and once global warming potentials (GWPs) are updated to 

those reported by the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) Fifth 

Assessment Report. These adjustments make it significantly more challenging to reach 

net-zero emissions, but it was important to 'future proof' the advice against known 

forthcoming changes to the way emissions are counted, which could otherwise make the 

targets infeasible. 

The Climate Change Bill requires legislation of interim targets for 2030 and 2040. In our 

Net Zero advice we provided recommended levels for these interim targets, so that they 

can be set consistent with the need to reach net-zero emissions by 2045. We consider it 

essential that the 2030 and 2040 interim targets are set on the same emissions accounting 

basis as the net-zero target, in order to avoid confusion and any perception of reduced 

ambition in future when translating targets to the new emissions accounting basis. 

During the evidence session members raised the issue of how the level of the interim 

target we recommend for 2030 compares with our previous advice for a 66% reduction by 

that date. Our previous recommendation for a 66% reduction was made on the basis of 

the current emissions accounting methodology, without the increased scope of peatland 

emissions or the change to the GWPs. 
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